
Furzehill Residents Association  

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 26th March at Appleton House, Furzehill  

Attendees 
John Cardwell, Andy Hine, Keith Baker, Jonathan Wilson-Croome, Matthew Merritt,  
Nigel Allman.  

Apologies 
Rob Bowley, Anne Wilson-Croome, Stefan Morawiec, Geoff Chopping, Mike Bysh.  

1 Chairman 
Nigel Allman agreed to act as Chairman for this meeting.  
It was agreed that the Chairman for the meeting would act as chair until the following 
meeting, hence any queries to the committee would go via the temporary chair.  

2 Minutes of previous meeting agreed.  

3 Matters arising 
Matthew had agreement that we could use the Dumpton School field for the Summer Fayre. 
Agreed that the date for this would be Saturday 13 July  

4 Social  
AGM  
As several committee members could not make the proposed AGM date of 12 April it was 
proposed and subsequently agreed to re-schedule for Friday 26 April at Holt Village Hall.  
Celia is unable to attend the AGM but would prepare the Pasta beforehand for others to 
complete.  
Agreed that we should cater for the same number as last year. 
Format:  
 Andy will open and close  
 Jonathan & Matthew will speak on traffic calming and Woodleaze development 
 Mike & Anne will speak on social events, including Summer Fayre 
 Jonathan will prepare a flyer and circulate for comment 
 John will speak on council matters 
 Q&A will be taken after supper. 

5 Treasurer’s report 
£1281 in the bank 

6 Traffic Calming/Woodleaze development – Jonathan/ Matthew Social incl Summer Fayre – 
Mike and Anne 
Councils – John 
Q&A will be taken after supper  

7 Update on Council Meetings 
Very little to report as EDDC have held their last meeting and the unitary Dorset Council will 
be operative from 1 April.  
Noted that a Planning Officer had commented that footpaths can be sorted out after planning 
applications have been approved – i.e. footpath issues should not hold up planning 
applications. 

8 Website 
No report as Rob absent.  



9 AOB 
Matthew will contact Shane Bartlett to establish the cost of providing a 40mph limit for 
Smugglers Lane.  

10 Next Meeting: To be held on 20 May at 19:30 - Location Ashleigh Grange – courtesy of John. 


